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Midwest Rail Flood Update


Freight moving via rail through the Midwest to the West Coast is experiencing delay and embargoes due to the recent flooding. All railroads are attempting to relieve congestion by re-routing cargo. As flood waters recede, UFO continues to monitor the flood situation and will provide updates as appropriate.





China-Hazardous Cargo


With the 2008 Summer Olympics being held in China, the Chinese Government has implemented a ban on hazardous air and ocean cargo at several Chinese ports and airports. This ban is currently in place and is expected to last until the end of September, 2008.





CP Railroad – ITN Required


Effective June 1, 2008 Canadian Pacific Railroad (CP) will no longer accept the External Transaction Numbers (XTN) on the inland bills of lading for export containers leaving the USA via rail for Canadian ports.   The Internal Transaction Number (ITN) will now be required in order for the rail ramp to accept the container.  UFO may be requesting shipment information prior to loading at your facility to ensure compliance with the new regulation.





ILWU – Contract Negotiations


The International Longshore and Warehouse Union and the Pacific Maritime Association have reached a tentative agreement on health care benefits.   This is a major portion of the contract negotiations for the new west coast port labor contract.  Both sides are confident negotiations will be completed by the July 1, 2008 contract expiration.





Increased Trucking Weight Proposed Legislation


Legislation was introduced in the US Senate to allow trucks carrying up to 100,000 pounds to travel Federal highways when diesel fuel reaches or exceeds $3.50 per gallon. This legislation, called the Commercial Truck Fuel Savings Demonstration Act of 2008, would help reduce fuel consumption by reducing the number of trips required to transport cargo.











